HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL

HINCKLEY AREA COMMITTEE

27 JANUARY 2020 AT 6.30 PM

PRESENT: Mr SM Gibbens - Chairman

Mrs LJ Mullaney - Vice-Chairman

Mr DC Bill MBE, Mr SL Bray, Mr DS Cope, Mr K Nichols, Mr MT Mullaney and

Ms A Pendlebury

Officers in attendance: Tan Ashraf, Ilyas Bham, Edwina Grant, Simon D Jones, Rebecca Owen and Caroline Roffey

275 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hodgkins and Lynch.

276 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

It was moved by Councillor Nichols, seconded by Councillor Bill and

<u>RESOLVED</u> – the minutes of the meeting held on 7 October be confirmed and signed by the chairman.

277 <u>DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST</u>

No interests were declared at this stage.

278 <u>NEW SIGNAGE FOR VOLUNTARY & COMMUNITY SECTOR PARTNERSHIP AND VOLUNTEERING HUB</u>

Members received a report requesting funding for new signage for the Voluntary and Community Sector Partnership and Volunteering Hub.

Councillor M Mullaney entered the meeting at 6.32pm.

It was moved by Councillor Gibbens, seconded by Councillor Cope and

RESOLVED – the request for funding be endorsed.

279 FUNDING FOR NEW PROMS IN THE PARK EVENT 2020

A report was presented which sought funding to host Proms in the Park in August 2020. It was noted that the event would be run in partnership with Hinckley Round Table and would follow on from a daytime family event in Hollycroft Park.

In response to members' questions, it was noted that sponsorship and income opportunities would be explored to support the event.

It was requested that attendees and vendors be requested not to bring or sell balloons, plastic flags and other single use plastics.

It was moved by Councillor Bray, seconded by Councillor Bill and

<u>RESOLVED</u> – the request for funding be endorsed.

280 HINCKLEY AREA COMMITTEE BUDGET 2020/21

Members received the proposed draft revenue budget and council tax for 2020/21 for the special expenses area of Hinckley.

Members queried the £1,000 funding granted to Neighbourhood Watch and it was agreed that the co-ordinator be invited to the next meeting to provide an update on the use of the funding and the changes to the coverage of the Neighbourhood Watch scheme.

It was noted that reserves would be used to fund the heritage action zone project. Members expressed concern about this project as they had not seen the plans which had been approved for consultation under the previous administration. In response it was reported that the final plans would be going through the reporting process shortly. It was agreed that a planning policy officer be invited to the next meeting to outline the proposals.

In response to members' questions, the following points were made:

- Options for use of S106 money on Clarendon Park were being investigated it was noted that the running club wanted a track and that 3G pitches were being considered
- A meeting would be arranged with the relevant Executive member and ward councillors in relation to the play and open space contributions for The Greens
- All budgets and fees and charges would be presented to a joint meeting of the Scrutiny Commission and Finance & Performance Scrutiny on 6 February
- Officers could keep members up to date when applications were received for the Hinckley Community Initiative Fund.

(The Meeting closed at 7.18 pm)	
	CHAIRMAN